October 16, 2003

Dear Friends,

As you may or may not know Father Donald McGuire has been accused of committing sexual abuse with young men in the late 1960's. There was an article in the Southern Cross concerning the issue. We enlisted Bishop Boland in contacting the new Jesuit Provincial, Father Edward Schmidt, concerning Father McGuire. We have had great difficulty in getting any kind of a straight story from the Jesuits since our first complaint in October 2000.

Father Edward Schmidt called us on October 1st to convey his sympathy and concern about what our family has gone through with Father McGuire. He also apologized for the treatment we received from the Jesuits. He was very gracious. As there are two cases pending against the Jesuits now, he was limited in what he could share. He did though offer any assistance that he could. He recommended that we speak with with Father James Gschwend, a psychologist in his office in charge of conduct.

We spoke with Father Gschwend at length. We told him how Father McGuire got involved with Alleluia Community. Additionally we informed him that your sons served Father McGuire in different capacities and durations.

Father Gschwend was most helpful in his counsel. He encouraged us to share the news e felt it only right to share these articles with articles (attached) with our son you also.

We remain your brother and sister in Christ.

DOC 16

Jesuits Contacts:

Father Edward Schmidt Jesutit Province of Chicago 2050 North Clark Street Chicago, IL 60614 (773) 975-6888

Father James Gschwend (same address and phone)

Their attorney:

Timothy Toomey Corporate Center Suite 222 7330 North Ciscero Avenue Lincolnwood, IL 60712 (847) 675-0060